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Amended Neighbourhood Plan 

The draft Neighbourhood Plan, which was approved by the Parish Council at its meeting in January 
2018, included the proposal to substitute the site east of Ayleston Park for the Penn Park site. 
South Hams District Council advised that, the Neighbourhood Plan could substitute an alternative 
site to that included in the JLP (Penn Park) if it could be shown to better serve the interests of the 
community and could be shown to be a viable site to accommodate the 40 homes which had been 
allocated to Penn Park. 

It was agreed that it would be good practice to consult the community on this change before 
submitting the final Plan to SHDC. A Re-consultation on the housing development site proposals of 
the plan was therefore carried out in July of last year. 

Reconsultation 

The reconsultation gave details of proposals for the east of Ayleston Park site which had been 
agreed in collaboration with the Community Housing Team at SHDC. The key points were for 
provision of 50% affordable housing to buy and rent, with affordability held in perpetuity, 
preference given to local residents and with high levels of energy efficiency, design and 
landscaping. 

The undertaking from the Community Housing Team confirming this agreement is included in the 
reconsultation response document and is publicly available on the PC website. For convenience of 
councillors the text of this and a summary of the reconsultation response accompanies this report. 

The community response to the reconsultation was 59% in support of the east of Ayleston Park 
proposal and 41% opposed. Councillors are reminded that this was not a part of the statutory 
consultation process but an additional advisory consultation. Every effort has been made to 
address all reasonable questions and concerns raised during the reconsultation. This information, 
together with the Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA), which reviewed all sites in Modbury 
and concluded that the proposals in the NP were sound, are available to the public on the PC 
website.  

The response document has been independently scrutinised by the Neighbourhood Plan Officer at 
SHDC who is satisfied that it is thorough and appropriate. 

The next step 

Modbury is compelled under national and local government plans to accept a proportion of new 
development. What we are attempting to do is produce a NP which offers housing suited to the 
needs of the community in an active co-operation with the SHDC Community Housing Team and a 
willing landowner. It is envisaged that the PC will maintain a close and active interest in the 
project, ensuring that the original vision of the development is maintained. 

If the amended NP is approved, it will go forward for submission to SHDC. 

Ann Turner, Modbury Neighbourhood Plan Group 


